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RACING LICENSE - All participants in racing at Arapahoe Park Racetrack will be 
required to hold a current and validated Colorado Racing License. All Owners will 
have to have a completed license application submitted and on file before your 
horse will be allowed to start. 
 
NOTICE OWNERS & TRAINERS: All new owners or trainers must be fingerprinted 
when obtaining a license.  We do not accept fingerprints from any jurisdiction!!  
Please plan ahead and get licensed prior to opening weekend and prior to 
entering a horse.  The Division is available to mail out application packets.  If you 
hold a driver’s license from one of the following states: Hawaii, Illinois, 
Maryland, Nebraska, New Mexico, Texas, Utah and Washington, you will be 
required to present a copy of your birth certificate or a US passport at the time 
of application.  If you do not have one of these items, you will not be allowed 
to race until you can provide it.   
 
TRAINERS: If you have a groom working with the H2B program, they must have 
their extensions done prior to arriving at Arapahoe Park.  If they do not have 
current paperwork, they will not work until they receive their updated paperwork!
 
FINGERPRINTS: Anyone fingerprinted prior to 2005, will need to be reprinted when 
renewing a license.  License fees are $75 new, $65 renewal w/prints and $25 for 
renewal w/o prints. Please visit the Colorado Division of Racing Events website 
to obtain commission meeting information: www.colorado.gov/revenue/racing ; or 
email us at racing@spike.dor.state.co.us with questions.  Questions can also be 
answered at our offices located in Lakewood M-F 9-4:30:
1881 Pierce St., Suite 108
Lakewood, CO 80214 
Or by calling the licensing direct line at: 303-205-2912  
Beginning in May, we will have our office open at Arapahoe Park as well.
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